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EAST CENTRLAL PUBLIC SCHOOL 

LETTER TO FAMILIES

August 25, 2020
Let me start by saying WELCOME BACK!!!!!

I can’t begin to tell you how excited we are as we get ready to open the doors to our East Central Students.  It has been way too long since we have seen each other face-to-face.  I can only imagine how much you have all grown since we last saw you!

I hope that this letter serves to ensure our families that we are indeed prepared for the return of students.  I want you to know that we have plans in place, that I hope, will reduce any concerns that you may have about your child’s physical and social well-being.

I have created an extensive re-entry plan that clearly outlines all aspects of our plan.  This document is posted on the East Central Public School website:  https://ec.srsd119.ca 
There are a few things that I would like you to be aware of prior to the first days of school.

· We will be doing a staggered start with half of the students attending on Tuesday, September 8th and Thursday September 10th and the other half attending on Wednesday, September 9th and Friday, September 11th.

· Your child’s teacher will contact you to let you know which days your child will attend.

· Face masks are mandatory for students in Grades 3 to 8 and are recommended for students in Kindergarten to Grade 2.

· Additional supervision has been put in place during the noon break and students will be designated to specific areas during all recesses to promote social distancing.

· Hand sanitizer will be readily available throughout the school, but we do recommend that each child bring their own bottle of hand sanitizer to be stored in their desk.

· The Library will be accessible and a plan has been established to ensure the safe use of library materials.

· Physical Education classes will be taught outside as long as the weather cooperates.  Furthermore, all Phys. Ed. equipment will be sanitized before and after use.
· Please ensure that your child brings only those materials that are essential for their school experience.  Toys, books and devices should remain at home in order to reduce the chance of spreading the virus.
· Families are encouraged to provide transportation to and from school if possible.

· Precautions have been put in place to ensure that buses are kept sanitary.  Drivers will be wearing either a mask or a shield.  Students in Grade 3 to 8 are required to wear masks at all times on the bus.  Masks are also encouraged for students in Kindergarten to Grade 8.

· We are taking new registrations and will have tables set out in the gym to allow for social distancing while families are completing the registration process.  Families can also complete the online registration form and email it to jtournier@srsd119.ca  If you know of a family planning to register at East Central Public School please encourage them to call the school at (306922-8329.

The Re-entry document provides far more information regarding our plans to safely return to school.  If you have any questions that have not been addressed in this letter, please take a look at the document.  

Should you have questions or concerns that you would like to discuss, feel free to contact me at the school (306)922-8329.
I am looking forward to reconnecting with each of you in the near future!

Joanne Tournier

Principal

